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PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP 

St Alban’s Surgery

Notes of the Meeting: 15 November 2012

Present:

Denis Norton (DN) Chair, Judith Pottinger (JP), Nicholas Roberts (NR), Sonia Singham (SS), Marian Rich (MRi), Christine Cookson (CC), Janet Balcomb (JB), Marian Robertson (MR)

Stephanie Leitch (SL)

In attendance:  Andrew and Helen from Canbury Good Neighbours for item 3 below

1 Apologies:  Tony Page (TP), Connie Page (CP), Eira Stannard (ER), Eva Senior (ES), 

Teresa Crowley (TC)

2 DN thanked everyone for attending and in welcoming Andrew and Helen introduced

the group’s members.  DN advised that Teresa Crowley (TC) had expressed interest in joining the group but was unable to attend the meeting.  The Patient Participation Group is growing little by little.

3
Buddy system (NR) 

NR introduced Andrew and Helen with whom he had made contact through their leaflet.   Andrew and Helen explained to the meeting the purpose of their scheme, how it worked and the umbrella organisations from whom they had received help and advice.   The thought provoking discussion made it clear to those present that there were many processes to explore; standards to set; requirements to be met.  Any scheme would need to set its parameters and maintain the privacy of contributors. CC suggested she talk to a contact at the Ham and Petersham SOS.  The discussion would continue at the next meeting.

4
NHS Choices

DN asked MR for confirmation that the old website has been or will be taken down in November as scheduled, MR to check and advise. MR agreed to also check what action the Practice is apparently undertaking in respect of its entries on NHS Choices as the old and new website is diluting its assessment. This needed to be addressed so that the practice could be seen in the best possible light to prospective patients.

5
Awaiting approval from the Practice
The following items were with the Practice: 

PPG objectives

Updating of Patient Welcome Booklet 


PPG Poster designs – to attract new members 

PPG Recruitment form


Action plan update


Suggestion box input form

The Group expressed its frustration at not receiving any response from the practice.

MR was keen to go ahead to action all the drafts listed above.   However, she would take this decision to the practice partners and arrange a meeting with DN in the near future to move the initiatives forward.  Currently the suggestions were of no benefit to the Practice while the need to improve communication with the wider patient audience is overdue.  It was again noted that, following statements made at the Kingston CCG Patient Forum, two-way communication was vital to the way the CCG planned to successfully involve patients in the changes soon to take place.

The issue of patients who do not have access to computers and therefore websites was again stressed and this required the availability of patient based information in the waiting room. Most people, whether they were within the NHS system or patients in the local community, had little understanding and purpose of the PPG.   MR would write to 

Alison McMillan to invite her to return to the St Albans PPG with an update on the changes proposed for 1 April 2013. 

6  
Complaint Procedure


DN asked if it would be appropriate for MR to advise on the complaint procedure and whether the complaints register could be viewed to ascertain the number received and their causes. He explained that had received comment from a member of the PPG about the witnessed difficulty that some patients have in hearing their names called by the medical staff.  The group noticed that anyone sitting in the waiting room under the one loudspeaker had an advantage against those sitting in the seats nearer the reception area, which of necessity could be busy and therefore noisy.  MR agreed to raise this concern and also to provide details of the complaint process at the next meeting.

7 Patient Survey 2013

The next patient survey was scheduled for early 2013, but if at all possible will be organised before the end of 2012.  MR provided DN with a copy of the General Practice Assessment Questionnaire (GPAQ) and resulting analysis. DN enquired as to the feasibility of adding additional questions that would explore awareness of the PPG and the use of the practice website, this to provide some indication of and the number of patients not on-line. MR advised that this should be possible. 

8        There being no other business the meeting closed at 13.30

9
Date of Next Meeting

Wednesday 12 December 2012, 12 noon for 12.15 in the Surgery Waiting Room. (MR to advise Reception) 

